
 KVCC Public Safety 

Advisory Committee 

10/14/16 

 

• Introductions 
• Employee Update 

o New  Zuniga, Van Lopik, Siwula, Pittelkow, Zapata, Christiansen 
o Left-Descheneau (ret) Perez (Wayland) Toth (Sturgis) 

• Calls for service-401 in September 
Discussed two unarmed robbery arrests from Feb case, issues with juveniles @ ACC, 
bike larcenies at ACC. 2700 cases to ytd. 

• SOR’s were discussed. Dave VanLopik is handling them due to his experience handling 
them with MSP. Trying to find a way to identify offenders that are attending but not 
registering. 

• BHLC  
o Emergency procedure training has been conducted 
o Need to schedule Active Shooter for Culinary and Food Inno. John Korycki will let 

us know when they have a good time. Waiting for Allied Health to let us know 
when they want to go over their areas reference active shooters. 

o All shelters have been marked. Emergency signage up 
• Active shooter Training-Refresher course. Should be about one hour and will be rolling 

out soon. 
• Clery report has been completed and the link is up. Waiting on the paper copies to be 

printed. Nothing out of the ordinary on the report. 
• Discussion of KCSD Agreement to deputize KVCC officers. 
• Training-CIT, Clery, Blue Courage, CPR recert, yearly quals, range training, Policing in the 

21st Century, Legal Update, EVO, Report Writing, CSC Investigations 
• Capt. Benthin and Kim Purlee will be attending RAD training so this program can be 

started up again. 
• Discussed KVCC officers aiding with the mentoring 
• Other-Megan O’Kon requested panic alarms be placed on KVM computers 

o Gloria Barton-Beery was concerned about a pothole where employees walk from 
Bronson parking to CAH. Capt. Benthin will fix it by end of next week. 



o Verne Mills brought up fire alarm and it could not be heard in back room of 
3110. He was advised public safety has already requested a quote to try and 
address that issue. It might have to wait until next budget year. 

o Jim Taylor asked about alarms in chem labs. Rick advised he felt they were 
already budgeted to be put in during Christmas break.  Rick will confirm. 

o It was asked whether the alarm messages could be hooked into the Rave system. 
Rick will look into it. 

• Next Meeting Date and Time   April 14, 2016 1:00 PM 


